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CROSS COUNTRY 
 

Our representatives of the Canterbury Cross 
Country will be travelling with their parent(s) 
tomorrow to compete in the Cross Country at the 
Halswell Quarry.  Look out for the Darfield High 
School flag. The first six placings from the Malvern 
Cross Country are given the opportunity to 
compete.  Enjoy the run. 

 

 

SPEECH & POETRY COMPETITION 

The winners in each Year Group competed in the 
Malvern Schoolsô Speech and Poetry last week. 
They certainly did the school proud with four 
contestants gaining second or second equal placings 
(including Poppy 2nd in the Year 5/6 section).  Well 
done to all of you. 
 

 

SICKNESS 

Thank you to people who keep their children home 
if they are unwell.  We have had sore stomachs, 
coughs and coughs, runny noses, plus colds also 
high fevers and general un-wellness.  Keeping 
them home helps them to recover quicker and 
prevents the spreading of further germs. 

   

 
 
WELLINGTON - OUTSIDE THE CLASSROOM 

 

If anyone would like to sponsor an activity which the 
Year 4-6 students will be undertaking whilst in 
Wellington, please contact the school office.  A trip to 
the Zoo is planned, as well as the Museum, plus 
Parliament and more, much more.  Thank you for your 
support. 
 
 

 
ôGO HORORATAõ 
Please keep Friday the 26th of July free for an evening of 
fun, entertainment, wine and dine. 
Watch this space as more details emerge. 
The venue will be the Hororata Hall with the whole 
community invited along. 
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Diary Alert  

¶ TERM ONE (Began) 
 Monday  29 April 

¶ Canterbury Cross Country 
 Wednesday 19 June 

¶ Board of Trustees Meeting 
 Thursday 20 June 7.00pm at school 

¶ 150th Jubilee Celebration Meeting 
 Thursday 27 June 7.30pm at school 

¶ Hororata - Celebration Assembly 
 Friday  5 July 

¶ TERM TWO ENDS 

 Friday 5 July 

¶ TERM THREE BEGINS 

 MONDAY 22  JULY 

 
 

 

Fundraiser for the Wellington Camp 
 

Solid Shampoo and Conditioner Bars.  
Handmade to the GoNative recipe.  Using 
mild surfactant SCI.  Roughly the same 
ingredients as the Ethnique bars.  Do your bit 
for the environment and stop using plastic 
bottles.  About 2 bottles of shampoo in the 
round white bar and 5 bottles of conditioner in 
the square cream coloured bar. 

 

$20.00 a set, geranium scented.  Pop into the 
school office and have a look.  There are 5 
sets there to sell straight away.  Also an order 
form to put your name down so more can be 
made if need be.  They are very popular in 
the news at the moment. 

 

Great for travel. 

 

Shampoo bars are simple to use, just wet the 
bar, swipe it over wet hair three or four times, 
lather, then rinse.  After shampooing slide 
conditioner bar over the ends of your hair, put 
bar down, rub it in.  Leave on hair for a 
couple of minutes, then rinse well. 

 

Keep bars dry between use. 

 

Ingrid Harris. 

 
N.B.  If anyone else has ideas for extra 

fundraising, please let us know. 



 

 

     
  

Kia ora Koutou 
Quote of the weeké óóPain nourishes courage. You can't be brave if you've 
only had wonderful things happen to youò - Mary Tyler Moore 

Active Cultureé 
Our Active Culture promotes positive and responsible attitudes to 
personal health and well-being.   

Malvern Cross Country...  The Malvern Cross Country was held at the 
Baldoon Farm, in Sheffield on Thursday 6 June 2019.  The following children 
were selected to represent our school and achieved the corresponding 
success: Yr 1: Pippa Thwaites, Kate Hussey (6th), Florence Armstrong (9th); 
Tyler McCorkindale (3rd), George Harris (10th), Quentin Rowlands. Yr 2: 
Lunice Buka, Isabel Abraham, Indi Crowe-Hobson; Albie Armstrong, Kayden 
Shaw. Yr 3: Billie Williamson; Benson McCorkindale (4th), Matthew Tuer.  Yr 
4: Shelby Miller (2nd), Mackenzie Rowlands; Fletcher Thwaites (1st), James 
Hussey (8th). Yr 5: Leithan Parker (1st), Isaac Williamson (6th), Hunter 
Kennedy (3rd). Yr 6: Tia-Lee Miller (1st), Poppy Freeman (2nd); Dustin 
Rowlands (2nd), Levi Docherty (8th), Brodie Hey.   
Our goal for this event was for every child in the twenty-six strong team to 
come home and say that they gave their PERSONAL BEST and in doing so 
for at least half the team to achieve top ten finishes.  I am proud to report that 
15 (58%) of our team achieved top ten finishes including eight top three 
placings. Congratulations to Leithan, Hunter, Isaac, Tia-Lee, Poppy and 
Dustin who gained selection for the Canterbury Primary Schoolsô Cross 
Country to be held in Christchurch on Wednesday 19 June 2019.  
As you will appreciate this success doesnôt just happen by accidenté I would 
like to thank those people who believed in our kids and supported them to 
achieve such outstanding results: Julia, Jenni, Amanda, Steve, Penny and 
Jayde (our team) and our support crew of parents.   

Learning Cultureé 
Our Learning Culture encourages children to ôThink outside the boxõ; to use 
flexibility, creativity, innovation, & social intelligence to solve problems.   

Speech & Poetry Competitioné The Hororata Speech and Poetry 
Competition was held on the afternoon of Friday 31 May 2019.  The theme 
this year related to the schoolôs Inquiry theme for the first semester, óFlightô 
and will include amusing renditions of well-known nursery rhymes; 
entertaining poetry and speeches about communities.   
Well done to all our students and teachers for the work they did preparing for 
this event and congratulations to the following students who were selected to 
represent our school at the Malvern Speech and Poetry Competition held at 
Darfield Primary School on Thursday 13 June 2019: Quentin Rowlands, Albie 
Armstrong, Billie Williamson, Mackenzie Rowlands, Sam Smith and Poppy 
Freeman. A special shout-out goes to Poppy, Mackenzie, Albie and Quentin 
who finished second in their sections of the Competition.  

Education Outside the Classroom (Update)é This yearôs Year 4-6 
residential camp in Wellington is planned for the week of Tuesday 22 October 
2019 (Term Four). I am pleased to report that planning is well underway with 
beds, flights and activities all locked in.   
To kick off our student based fundraising we ran a óWindy Wellington Winterô 
Raffle.  The proceeds from this fundraiser ($600) have been tagged for 
children to visit the Wellington Zoo, to learn about óAnimal Behaviourô and Te 
Papa, where we will be learning about óMoving Picturesô. Our second student 
based fundraising venture was the Enterprise Day/Fifty Cent Fair run as part 
of the Primary Focus Day on Friday 10 May 2019. The proceeds from this 
fundraiser ($235.00) have been tagged for children to visit the Carter 
Observatory to explore the solar system and enjoy the Astronaut planetarium 
show. Our next fundraiser is the Mathethon which pitches our students against 
time and the Times Tables. Alongside our fundraising activities, we have also 
been granted $1,920 from the NZ Parliament Travel Fund. 
We are currently seeking sponsors for some of the individual activities children 
will participate in on camp e.g., WETA Workshop ($1,000); National War 
Memorial ($100); Capital E ($800); Newlands Coach Services ($1,000); 
Wellington Cable Car ($250); Air NZ Flight ($13,275).  The sponsorship is a 
tax deductible donation and will more importantly make huge difference in the 
minds and memories of our students.  If you are interested in sponsoring an 
activity or can connect us with someone who can help let us know. 

Finally, welcome to Eljane Araguas (Tui). I know your time with us will be 
enjoyable and rewarding. Sadly, we farewell Mason (Piwi) and Daria (Kakapo) 
Gullery and their respective families from our school.  Thank you for the 
contribution you made to our school and community.   

NgǕ mihi nui  

Marty Gameson (Principal - Tumuaki) 

 
 
 

Piwakawaka (Yrs 0-1)  Miss Raybould 

 

Hello Everyone 
Everyone should have a copy of the Basic Facts chart by now. It 
should have your child's name on it. If they have only recently started 
school then they are not quite ready for it yet and I will send it home at 
the start of next term. Please let me know if you didn't receive one and 
think you should. Most children are learning the addition facts to five.  
Remember we visit the school library on Tuesdays. A library book bag 
is needed to take home library books and they come back to school on 
Mondays ready for our next visit. Many have been forgetting their 
library book bag and library books recently so it would be great to see 
everyone having them at school. 
Julia 
 

Kea (Yrs 2-3) Mrs Foster 

 

Hello Everyone.  

This term seems to be going very quickly. In class we 
have started a new story for Storytelling. The children 
will be bringing their story maps home and hopefully be 
able to retell you the story. We have been learning about 
Matariki and are 
doing some art around it. Last week we welcome a new boy to our 
school into our class ï Raimundo. I have been so proud of how 
everyone in Kea has made him feel so welcome. Congratulations go to 
Albie who went to the Malvern Speech and Poetry 
Competition and came 2nd.  
Jenni 

Kakapo (Yrs 3-5)  Ms Cullen                                       
Kia ora koutou 
As always this term is just flying by and what a term it has 
been, with cross country, speeches and surgery. 
All the testing has been done so now back into the normal 
classroom routine so all kids will get new books this week 
and yes they can read them and write it in there reading log. I would 
really like to see everyone give homework ago as it is not a lot to do 
each week. 
More toilet rolls or egg carton, please. My door is always open if you 
need to catch up. 
Ka kite ano 
Amanda 

Tui (Yrs 4-6) Mr Heyworth 
Greeting One and All.  We have had a busy couple of 
weeks with representatives from Tui at the Malvern 
speech and cross country competitions achieving well, 
and five going to Canterbury cross country this 
Wednesday.  We have also welcomed three new students 
ï Eisenburg, Loki and Eljane to the class.   
We are beginning the next storytelling focus for our writing, this time 
based on the story of Icarus from Greek mythology.  Our investigations 
of this Greek myth will open the doors to our students to just how much 
of our language comes from ancient Greece, and how knowing about 
the origin of a word can help our understanding of the word and its 
spelling. 



 

 

     
       
 

           
 
 
 
 
 
             

150TH JUBILEE UPDATE 
The Hororata School baths, as they were known, were built during  
1924-25.  The gang led by Howard Otten, were employed by Jack 
Narby a builder, and renowned character from Darfield. 
The school master at that time was Mr George Cartwright who was 
respected in the district and by all the other schools in Malvern pro- 
claiming that óyouôre lucky you have got Mr Cartwrightô.  He would hold  
us down to complete silence in the room as you carried on with your 
task.  He was the senior teacher of Std 1 to Std 6, 5 different classes, 
each with their own different task.  He would be on the other side of 
the room educating 10-12 other pupils and he would keep you under 
complete silence.  After 30 minutes we would start to fidget in our  
seats and lose concentration and he would start up an argument. 
In my Std 6 class there were 3 senior boys.  John Williams who lived  
along from Mill Creek , Walter Butt of the Butt family (trotting harness 
racing people), his father Mr Butt senior, was the Country Engineer  &       
myself.  George Cartwright came from Timaru and he had built up  
quite a repertoire of Timaru but whenever he mentioned Timaru, John 
Williams, who came from Oamaru would argue that Oamaru was the 
better town,  Mr Cartwright, just to create a diversion, would argue 
against my old mate John.  2-3 minutes later Mr Cartwright would say 
óThatôs enough, back to work and we will discuss this as a later dateô. 
Mr Cartwright was here for eleven years and during those days pupils 
would sit a Proficiency Certificate and you would either gain 
proficiency 
or a complimentary if you got a 2nd or 3rd grade pass.   
Most of  Mr Cartwrightôs pupils passed that exam. 
From the memoirs of the Late Raymond Oliver from Springhead. 
Born 1917, the youngest of 10 children. 
 
 NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING: THURSDAY 27 JUNE 2019 7.30PM 

PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION  (PTA) 
 

The School Canteen  

 

Open THURSDAY  lunch timeéOpen this week 

 

American Hot Dog    $2.00 

Mince Savoury            $1.00 

Cookie Time              $1.00 

Chicken Savoury         $1.00 

 

Please ensure orders are written on an envelope and handed into the 
school office prior to the start of a Thursday  school day. 

 

Hot milos available at school on a Tuesday morning play time. 

If you would like your child to have a cup of milo please send along a 
named mug/cup for them to use as we only have a limited number.   
Thank you. 
 

 

If you have wanted to help out but have been unavailable  you may 
like to make a monetary donation to the PTA.  Bank account number 
for the PTA  is  123441-0048484-00 

 

Reminder  Pies for sale.  Forms back by 26 July. 
 

 

DONATION/ACTIVITY FEE UPDATE   
 

Donations and Activity Fees are most welcome to be paid. 
Accounts may be made term-by-term or annually.  The accounts have 
been sent out but if you have not received yours please let us know. 
The Activity Fee is $15 per term per student or $60.00 per annum 
(Yearly).  Also outstanding Weetbix money and upcoming Camp 
money is welcomed now.  Raffle sheets with money to be returned 
please.  Still some to come in, please note, all number were included 
in the draw. 
Bank Account for the Hororata Primary School Board of Trustees is 
ASB 123441:0019878:00 
 

AFFCO / ANZCO 

Further to our fund raising for the Yrs 4-6 Trip to Wellington we would 
like to advise that both Anzco and Affco (SPM South Pacific Meats) 
allow a donation from dairy calf proceeds go to the dairy farming 
nominated school.   
Please contact either group to nominate Hororata Primary School.  
The dairy people still get their 100% calf payment.  Thank you 

STOCK UPDATE 

The hoggets on site are looking really good and we hope to send 
them off to the Coalgate Saleyards within the next two months. 
We will advise you of the date nearer the time. 


